MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER 25, 2013
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Terry Bell, President, R-Salem Township   

Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville         
Scott Fabian, Vice-President, R-Steubenville

Karen Vargo, R-Yorkville
   Township                    




Geno Morelli, R-Cross Creek Township  
Matt Parise, Secretary, R-Wintersville


Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County   

John Danko, R-Knox Township
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County    


Charles Kokiko, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County 


Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township        
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville
 

Danny Householder, R-Saline Township
Rick Trzaskoma, R-Toronto               


Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township
Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam 

           William Stewart, R-Springfield Township
Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz




Frank Litva, R-Warren Township

Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale



Dr. Brian Wilson, R-Wayne Township
Mayor Michele Dulesky, R-Dillonvale


Householder, R-Saline Township
Mayor Frank Martin, R-Empire



Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township   
Ken Stanley, R-Irondale          




John Fabian, R-Mingo Junction      


GUESTS                        
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant

Rob Herrington, 911 Center and EMA
Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria  




Robert Conrad, R-Rayland




STAFF
Paula Conrad, A-Rayland      



Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director
Mayor Richard Boyd, R-Smithfield      

       
Richard Fender, Planner








Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant

















OPENING OF MEETING:





President Bell opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice President Fabian called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF JUNE 26, 2013 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Hartline to accept the minutes of the June 26, 2013 meeting; seconded by Mr. Morelli; motion passed unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS
President Bell announced all the townships had received a letter from the Solid Waste Authority concerning illegal dumpsites in your townships.  Most townships did not respond back.  If you don’t have an illegal dumpsite they would like to have notification that you do not have one.

President Bell told the Commission that our appointment to the Port Authority, Mr. Greg Nemeth’s, term had expired.  He asked for a motion from the floor to reappointment Mr. Nemeth for a term of 2013 – 2017.  Mrs. Vargo made a motion to reappointment Mr. Nemeth for a term of 2013-2017 to the Port Authority; seconded by Mr. Hartline; motion passed unanimously.
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President Bell informed the Commission the Federal Communications wants to build a 911 communications tower in the southern part of Jefferson County and this has been approved by the Planning Commission.   The communications tower will also help with the cell phone reception in the southern part of the county as well.  A motion to support this decision was made by Mr. Householder; seconded by Mr. Sgalla; motion passed unanimously.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Attorney General – Moving Ohio Forward Grant (Demolition) – We have completed 12 out of the 27 demolitions.  We have 11 more under contract with successful bidders being Raze and Pusateri.  An update on the demolitions was provided to everyone who had a demolition involved.  The Director reported within the last two and a half years the Planning Commission has removed 78 structures throughout the county which was slum and blight. 

The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization – John Saunders from the State has reviewed the program.  As you are aware Jefferson County was the lead agency for 6 counties and 2 cities.  Jefferson County’s files were found to be complete and in compliance, however 2 counties (Harrison and Guernsey) had missing paperwork which has since been provided to the State.  The program is closed and we are waiting for a final audit.
USEPA Grant – This million dollar grant has been closed out.  The Planner has been working on preparing the application for the next round of funding.  This will include a core group outreach.  There was a schedule handout on the table as you entered the meeting.  The date is October 3rd at 1:30 p.m. here at the Towers – 2nd Floor.  
Water and Sewer (Pottery Addition and Adena) The Pottery Addition project is complete and the remaining funds have been returned to the State.

We are continuing to work with Adena on their Sanitary Sewer project.  We are still waiting for the project to begin because access to the site had to be constructed in order to get the equipment in.  We have an understanding between the Commissioners and the Prevailing Wage Coordinator to reimburse her from our administration for the use of her services for this project.

Land Use Plan – We have had success in completing the draft of the Land Use Plan.  A copy is available at all libraries throughout Jefferson County, on our website, and a copy is here tonight for anyone who wishes to look it over.  Tomorrow, September 26 at 1:30 p.m. here at the Towers on the second floor you and the public are invited to share thoughts on the plan.  A press release has been given to everyone.  Many thanks to Ben Kenny and Rich for their hard work over the past year on this plan.

2012 CDBG – Under the home repair portion, 9 homes have been completed.  A pre-construction meeting was held at the RPC office for the resurfacing in Richmond on July 31, 2013 with Shelly and Sands who was the lowest bidder.  This project should be starting.  The sidewalk in three targeted areas had to be rebid and the successful bidder was James White Construction.  A pre-construction meeting was held on September 4, 3013 in the RPC office.  We are moving forward and hope this project will be done by the end of October.

2013 CDBG – The State has reduced our funding to $168,000.00.  Unfortunately next year we will not be offering the Home Repair Program do to the cut in our allocation.  The target areas will be the Village of Mingo Junction, and the Townships of Saline and Wayne.  We received an email from our field representative from the State to verify the information sheet.  The grants are down at the Commissioners office waiting to be signed tomorrow at their meeting.

The competitive set aside grant called Critical Infrastructure which was submitted for Jefferson County, Steubenville Township, was not awarded.


2012 CHIP – For the last two days John Saunders has been in reviewing the 2010 CHIP Program. Everything is going well and all seems to be in order.
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Demolition Program – There are two programs the Director is exploring with the possibility of placing applications for demolitions. However, both programs require that we establish a Land Bank Program.  Note this is referenced in our Land Use Plan.  A map has been provided to the Executive Committee from the State showing we have an interest in these applications.  The Director will continue to proceed with a possibility of a Land Bank inventory so we can continue with a Lane Use Program.
PLANNERS REPORT

The Planner reported on the Land Use Plan and announced they will be having a meeting at 1:30 here at the Towers for input on the Plan.  A copy of this plan is at the Public Library in Steubenville and it is also located on the Regional Planning website.  Next month Ben Kenny will speak at our meeting about the Land Use Plan and the next step.

There will be a workshop on October 3, 2013 at 1:30 for the Brownfields.  There will be speakers to present strategies for identifying and prioritizing Brownfield properties as well as discuss grants, loans and services available to help communities with Brownfield redevelopment.


We intend to apply for the next round for Brownfield which is expected to come out around October 1st with the grant application due by December 5th.  

FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported in the Regional Planning account as of the end of August, 2013 the receipts were $237,082.60 with disbursements of $237,000.00 which left a balance of $82.60.  We knew we would need to transfer monies before the end of the year and we plan on doing that in Oct-                     ober.  She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.
GUEST SPEAKER


President Bell introduced Mr. Rob Herrington from 911 who is going to bring everyone up to date on the 911 emergencies dealing with the industries which are moving into our county.  Mr. Herrington passed out a sheet which had the notes from their most recent emergency meeting.  He explained he is also the Deputy Director of EMA and what he does in that capacity is run the hazmat team, the urban church rescue team, water team, and he also does anything which has to do with actual response in the county.  He stated Mr. Bell and himself have been in contact about how they are going to prepare for the pipelines coming into the county.  As far as the planning effort they have been in touch with Texas Eastern Pipelines builder, Marathon Oil, and also PDR partners which is who is building for HESS in the county.  These are the initial contacts which they have and they have meetings scheduled with those three companies in the next 45 days.  He told everyone if they had a specific concern for their area to please email or call him and let him know.  Obviously they will be working with everyone’s fire departments, their law enforcement agencies and EMS people.  Their efforts are currently geared at developing a written response plan that will include all the county fire, ems, and police agencies.  We have 56 public safety agencies in the county.  This plan will cover all of them.  Almost every fire department will have pipeline in their district when they are done.  Everyone will have a rule in this.  The information they will be gathering on the products that will be transported will be the chemical characteristics, the transport schedules, and the operating pressures system changes like wells going off and on line.  The problem with pipelines is that you don’t see activity once they are built.  Once they are in the ground you don’t know what they are pushing through the line.  With all the companies they want to have a contact built in so if they change or if they are going to put a pin through a line because they have a problem someplace there is a note that the process is taking place.  What most people have problems with pipelines is lack of communications or they don’t know what is going through the lines.  They will gather maps of the pipelines and access points to all sections of the pipelines including locations of valve and compressor stations.  These maps with all the different things will then be overlayed on the GIS system at the county level.  The next step will be vulnerability and risk screening which means they take a particular sight and they take the worst chemical they have and the largest 
JEFFERSON COUNTY RPC

SEPTEMBER MINUTES











PAGE 4

amount of it which is in one place and they do a screening or a scenario on it based on it leaking.  They will do the same with the pipelines, especially in populated areas.  This creates a circle. An evacuation circle for a particular place.  They have the reverse 911 where they can call people rather than people calling them to tell them about emergencies they can actually call people in a geographical area.  They will be developing a contact data base.  He asked for all the elected officials who get a new cell phone to please call and let them know.  All the contact information for the pipeline control centers is where the scatta is located.   They are also developing a database of qualified clean up contractors who specialize in these products.  Once they get everything set up they would like to tabletop drill it next summer and then try to do some practical drill after that.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be October 23, 2013 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  

ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Sperry to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Jordan; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

Matt Parise, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

